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AU On-Farm Trials – Preliminary Data. Below are preliminary results from the 

2019 AU On-Farm Trials. Varieties are sorted by rank based on the 7-Location 

Average for the North and the 5 Location Average for the South. More data are 

forthcoming, with additional locations as well as fiber data. A complete report 

will likely be published by mid- to late-January.  (Sandlin, Brown) 

https://aces.edu/


  

  

 

Auxin Trainings. Below is the schedule for various Auxin Herbicide / 

Technology Trainings planned for the coming months. (Li) 



  

Do RKN Resistant Varieties Require Less N? Below are the results from a 

trial conducted in three locations in 2019. Varieties were PHY 480 W3FE, which 

has resistance to root-knot nematode (RKN), and DP 1646 B2XF, an industry 

standard. Given RKN-resistance, the hypothesis is that such varieties might 

have a superior root system and thereby more readily take up N. Nematode 

levels at the outset were unknown. Samples were taken in mid-October 

concurrent with rainfall that relieved a sustained late season drought. 

Application of N varied by locations. At Headland, all except the 0-N plots 

received an at-plant application of 30 lbs N, with the remaining N applied at 

sidedress. At the other sites, all N was applied shortly after planting. 

  

Overall yields were highest at Headland and comparable for Shorter and 

Tallassee. At the two locations where root-knot nematode levels were low to 

moderate, DP 1646 B2XF had superior yield compared to PHY 480 W3FE. 

Yields of the two varieties were similar at shorter which had high levels of RKN. 

At Headland, 90 lb/A N was clearly sufficient for maximum yield. Rates 

responses at the other locations were somewhat scattered. At two locations, 



 

season-end RKN levels were significantly lower following PHY 480 W3FE as 

compared to DP 1646 B2XF. (Brown) 
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About the Alabama Cotton Shorts Newsletter 

Alabama Cotton Shorts is a newsletter designed to keep cotton producers in the 

know. From planting dates to crop inputs—there are many factors to consider. 

The Alabama Cooperative Extension System is dedicated to providing science- 

and research-based information, derived from field experience and 

observations. A team of Extension specialists are working to provide Alabama 

farmers with timely information throughout the growing and harvest seasons. 

 

By subscribing to the newsletter you will receive pest updates, weed 

management suggestions, market updates, industry news, and other 

information. Specialists are making field observations and reporting their 

findings in hopes of helping producers make more informed choices in the field. 

 

Click to read archived issues or to subscribe to upcoming issues. 
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